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Risk Effectiveness 

To date Peabody has not had any known breaches of modern slavery requirements through its 

contracting instruments, nor have any modern slavery risks been flagged through our enhanced due 

diligence process or supplier screening processes. Whilst we have further improvement planned for 

FY21 and beyond to further strengthen our controls and diligence activities, Peabody is satisfied that 

the controls implemented have been effective in mitigating (though not eliminating) potential modern 

slavery risks in supply chains. 

Impact of COVID-19 

As at the date of this FY20 Modern Slavery Statement we are not aware of the COVID-19 pandemic 

giving rise to any additional modern slavery risks in our operations or supply chains. 

Future Actions Planned for FY21 

During the 2021 fiscal year we plan to continue strengthening our governance and risk mitigation 

controls through the following key tasks: 

• Publish a Supplier Code of Conduct to ensure clear expectations are set for our Supplier's to

behave in accordance with our own Code of Conduct.

• Require new Suppliers to review the Supplier Code of Conduct and confirm they are willing to

align with its requirements as part of our Supplier pre-qualification questionnaire.

• Request our largest incumbent suppliers who have not been subjected to our enhanced

screening processes to update their screening questionnaire responses by completing the

current version of the document and committing to align to Peabody's Anti-Slavery Policy and

Supplier Code of Conduct.
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This FY20 Modern Slavery Statement has been approved by the Board of Directors of PIC on behalf of all reporting entities 

under the Modern Slavery Act as outlined in the section titled 'Our Organisational Structure'. The signatory is authorised to 

sign this FY2020 Modern Slavery Statement by PIC. 


